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ANNUAL PARISH OPEN MEETING 
FOR TORWORTH


The Annual Assembly of the Parish Meeting for Torworth held at Barnby Moor Village Hall on Thursday, May 25th, 2023 at 7.15pm. 

· Parish Council Chairman’s Welcome

· Parish Council Chairman’s Report

Chair’s Report May 2022-2023
This year, our biggest change within the Council itself has been the move to having meetings every two months. This has meant that the day-to-day running of the PC has been turned over to our Clerk, but the Chair can call an extraordinary meeting at anytime between meetings, if required. So far, this appears to be a move in the right direction while the village remains relatively quiet -very little has come through in terms of residential planning applications; however, the nearby HIVE application has caused some outcry in the village. We await the decision on that one. 

We have continued to invest in the playpark as we now have two portaloos (one of which is an accessible toilet, kindly donated by the Rotary Club in conjunction with the Torworth Playing Field and Events Committee). A pedestrian gate and some more trees were installed, along with a new bench to mark the Platinum Jubilee of Queen Elizabeth II. We have also fitted a flagpole to use during special occasions. 

The PC has also been involved with multiple events this past year: in June, we sponsored the Lighting of the Beacon as part of the Platinum Jubilee celebrations. Free teas/coffees, cakes and biscuits were offered to everyone attending, along with glowstick necklaces. The Cadets from the Elizabethan Academy were on hand to help, and fire dancers and a local singer entertained the 300+ crowd before the beacon was lit. Jubilee party bags, including a special 50p coin, were also given out to all the children within the parish.

In November, we hosted another Remembrance Day tea/coffee event, which was enjoyed by many in the village. In May, the Coronation of King Charles II was a huge event and was supported by a National Lottery Grant. A full evening of activities including a Children’s Street Party, a vintage solo singer, a band, fire dancers, stilt walker, giant bubble and a BBQ tent were provided. The weather was absolutely fantastic enabling people to sit out and enjoy the sun, visit friends and neighbours while listening to great music. 

Looking forward to this coming year, we will continue to work with both District and County Councillors to reduce speed limits within our rural roads and to secure funding for further playground equipment. 


Christie Willis
Chair of Torworth Parish Council
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· Report from the Allotment Society:

Torworth, Ranskill & Scrooby Allotment Association Report for 2022-2023. 

During the year the allotment group has:
•	Maintained regular meetings for members.
•	Ensured as many members as possible have attend the meetings.
•	Undertaken 2 site maintenance working days.
•	Ensured all plots are rabbit proof.
•	Formed a working party to look at re-rabbit fencing the site boundary.
•	Agreed on several possible environmental improvements to the site (subject to obtaining external funding).
•	Made applications to the National Lottery, National Garden Scheme & National Allotment Trust.

During the coming year the main activity for the allotment users is to continue trying to fund the environmental improvements and re-rabbit fencing the site boundary.

At the 2022-2023 AGM held in April 2023 the following people were elected as officers of the Association:
•	Chairperson – Rosemary Spray.
•	Vice Chairperson – Stephen Cole.
•	Treasurer – Richard Spray.
•	Secretary – Stephen Saddington.

Presently all plots are rented with a waiting list of 1 person. To aid the public profile of the allotments the secretary has continued to write occasional articles for The Star. This gives a flavour of the activities on the allotments based on a seasonal approach.

The breakdown of the allotment holders by community is:
•	Ranskill – 6
•	Scrooby – 4
•	Torworth – 3

Stephen Saddington
Secretary - May 2023

· Report from the Burial Board
· None
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· Report from the Playing Field Committee:

This past year has been very busy for our Committee! We helped Torworth Parish Council (TPC) organise the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee Lighting of the Beacon evening, then a few days afterwards helped organise the Children’s Street Party on the play park. We also helped organise and distribute the Parish Council’s Jubilee party bags for all the children within the parish. 

During the winter months, we solidified the Committee with new members, so we are now full. We have rebranded our name to include ‘and Events’ as we felt it better reflected who and what we are as a committee.  We have also amened our Constitution and have started raising money for future events and to invest in projects within the village. 

We successfully applied for a £1400 Rotary Club grant to purchase an accessible toilet for the play park, which has in turn been donated to TPC for future upkeep and maintenance. A fantastic addition to their assets to use during events!

In April, we organised our first Car Boot sale and raised quite a bit of money despite the rain! In May, we helped the TPC organise and host the Coronation of King Charles II, Street Party and Lighting of the Beacon. This event was enjoyed by noy only residents but people coming from surrounding communities, and was an absolutely fantastic evening of food, music and sunny weather!

Looking ahead, we will be organising additional car boot sales, we will be organising (along with TPC) the annual summer festival and dog show in July, plus other fund-raising events. We will also be starting to plan, in conjunction with residents, further playground equipment so that we can apply for funding. 

The balance as of 25/05/2023	is £2,182.40. 

Christie Willis
Chair of TPFEC


· Open Forum
· None
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